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Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

November 15, 2011

Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Jim Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Karen Ober and Bob Veloski

Absent:  Russ Cederberg and Judy Rich

 At 6:48 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order

Minutes

 Chair Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of October 18, 2011, 2nd by Karen Ober, discussion:  Katy Wells was not present all were in favor.


Mail/Correspondence


Chair Leighton handed the Outside agency requests to Katy for review as the liaison.


Jeff Jenkins handed out and reviewed lists composed of vehicles for the Fire Department and DPW town vehicles.

Review of Financial Report


Tonight’s expense report presented is dated October 19, 2011, which is from September and was reviewed at the last meeting.  Bob reports the October report is late with the holidays and Curt being out of the office.


Jim Wells stated he was concerned about not receiving the year-end report to date.  Bob explained that the delay is partly because the town has new auditors.

New Business


Jeff updated the committee on the progress of the Y project, drainage and topcoat on road etc.


Jeff handed out an “estimated quantities for future road costs budgeting” spreadsheet he and DPW John Thayer worked on.  This spreadsheet can be used for the future planning of road projects and cost for town roads.  Karen stated that she hopes John can go back about three years, so that it can help with current and future planning of road repairs and updates, to keep up with our roads.


Jim Wells stated he was concerned that Hunkins Pond is in rough shape and nothing is on the schedule presented until 2015.


Karen suggested roads be identified for either paved or dirt.

Other


Jeff reported that he met with the new Fire Chief and reviewed the CIP request; it appears he is looking to grow the department.  Jeff stated that the CIPC is in agreement with the “domino effect” for future planning of building needs for the town, (i.e. Town office, Police Dept and then Fire Dept)  


Jim Wells questioned about the right of way behind the library, Bob responded that we are still waiting to hear back from the School.  Bob also stated he would be applying for grants to help offset the cost of this project.

New Business


None


At 7:28 pm, Jim Wells made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells

Budget Committee Member and Secretary

Next meeting December 20, 2011 @ 6:30pm

